
Executive Committee Report

DATE:  11 March 2022
MEETING TYPE:  Zoom
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Joseph Krawczyk (Chair), Gary DeGasta, Michael Klopchin, Brenda Cruickshank, and Charly Dickerson  (All members were present.)  
MEMBERS ABSENT:  None.
INVITED GUESTS:  Melissa Jackson, Asa Morin, and Robyn Boland
MEETING START TIME:  11:00 am 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE STRATEGIC GOAL:  VVH Strategic Plan Goal #7, Enhance Leadership, Action Steps and Background Context-- "To enhance the leadership of management and the Board in order to lead expanded services and geographic reach as a statewide organization for veteran care".

The EC is evidencing progress on four of the six "Action Steps” to implement its Strategic Goal of Enhance Leadership:
· Refine the Board composition and committee structure to support VVH’s strategic vision. 
· Develop committees or work groups to advance the implementation of this strategic plan between Board meetings.
· Recruit targeted expertise to the Board including legal, strategic planning advisory, and grant-writing experience to the Board.
· Support and encourage management leaders to be active in national organizations and associations.

CONTENT AND SUMMARY OF DISCUSSIONS:  Executive Committee Functional Areas:

1. Operations:                                                                                                                                       
· Committee Reports – Three committees have meetings scheduled for next week.  All the meeting notifications are on the website and two have been emailed to the Banner thus far.
· CEO updates – The VA Nursing Home survey has now moved to the DOM and is expected to be completed at 2:00 this afternoon.  The VA just responded back giving us authorization to incorporate the call lights, oxygen system, liquid oxygen, and smoke barrier deficiencies all on one grant since we are receiving a Life Safety deficiency for each of them.  A Plan of Correction has already been written for the hair net/beard guard deficiency.  The RFP for the nurse call bell system has been written.                            Have had no positive covid test results since February 22.  Testing requirements could decrease once the community positivity rate has gone down.                                                                                                                                                    The Board won’t be able to hold in-person meetings at VVH until there is no covid testing as the Crispe Room being used for testing, storage, and need to comply to the 6-foot distancing requirement.                   After their reviews, no findings of concern were identified by the State surveyors and investigators regarding a family member issue brought to their attention.                                                            Looking into adding all the Board members to Microsoft Teams.  Each member would have a State email address.  There would be a page with all their documents to access at any time and access would be limited to the Board members, CEO, COO and Executive Assistant.                                         Reminded the CEO and COO will not be in attendance for the April 13 Board meeting as they will be attending the NASVH Convention.  This will give Asa exposure to national organizations and associations as are recommended in the Action Steps of Goal #7.  Will submit her report prior to the meeting.                                                                                                                                               Now that restrictions are lightening up, hope to schedule Orientation for the new Trustees soon.            Rather than an attorney from the AG’s office, it was recommended that the Home hire an attorney- consultant familiar with healthcare laws and regulations.
· COO updates -  Reported that we received acceptance to move forward in the VISTA Program.  The committee is invited to attend an informational meeting next Friday (via Teams) that will explain the next steps of the process, what will be required, and when documents need to be completed by.                                       It has been almost a full year since being appointed as the COO, and during that time has been able to build relationships with staff, oversee (non-nursing) departments, developing a better work environment, helping in the (short-staffed) kitchen, and is working on numerous projects.   Is also now a licensed nursing home administrator.
 
2.  Education and Training Program:  Recommend holding the annual training at the Lake Morey Resort again this year.  Per their availability, October 25-26 are recommended dates.  Discussed options for Tuesday evening dinner guest/speaker and other possible presenters.  Tentatively planning to have the required annual Corporate Compliance Training Wednesday morning and Strategic Plan sessions in the afternoon.  
3.  Ombudsman Program:  No submissions have been received since our last Board meeting.

OTHER TOPICS DISCUSSED:  
Board of Trustee Recruitment:  In response to a letter from the Board VP, the Adjutant General and Deputy Adjutant General recommended the name of a member of the National Guard as a Trustee candidate.  After a conversation with COL De Gasta, the individual has submitted an application to the Office of Boards and Commissions.  Two other names of Trustee candidates have been provided to the President for consideration.  The Office of Boards and Commissions is working on the re-appointments of all current Trustees.  

Chamber of Commerce Lease:  Discussed options to present to the Chamber of Commerce regarding length of contract, rent, and membership dues as lease is up for renewal soon.  This item will be added to the April Board meeting agenda for further discussion.  

Staff Gift:  The gift to the staff members from the Board of Trustees for Nursing Home week has been ordered and is shipped.  Expect delivery next week.  

Challenge Coins:  We have an adequate supply of Challenge Coins.  Plan to present Challenge Coins in person to newly appointed Trustees during the October Education and Training Program.

FINDINGS and RECOMMENDATIONS (if any):  n/a

ATTACHMENTS (as required):  n/a

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:   The Remaining Two Action Steps -- The EC will discuss how it intends to address the implementation of the two remaining Actions Steps:  
· Plan for new management structures as VVH establishes new locations and services with executive- and facility-level management. Bennington will serve as the central leadership hub, but new locations and services will need local leadership with the experience and expertise to lead new ventures at the high-quality standard that VVH has achieved in Bennington.
· Continue to invest in the education and development of VVH’s supervisors and middle managers.

MEETING END TIME (adjournment):  12:23 pm



COMMITTEE CHAIR:  COL Joseph Krawczyk 
                                     15 March 2022

